King County International Airport
2016-18 Master Plan Process

What is an Airport Master Plan?
An Airport Master Plan is a comprehensive study of an airport that describes the short, medium, and long term sustainable development alternatives, capital improvement program and financial plans.  The Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) funds the master plan and approves the scope of work, schedule, and ultimately, the Plan itself.  The process is prescribed by the FAA through FAA Advisory Circulars, Federal Orders, Memorandums and other federal guidance.

The Master Plan guides airfield development, as well as the adjacent land use development and CIP program for the 10, 15, and long term planning horizon.  The Plan incorporates guidance provided in the County’s Strategic Plan, Strategic Climate Action Plan, and Airport Strategic Business Plan. 

Only capital projects identified in the Master Plan are eligible for FAA grant funding during the life of the Plan.

Why are we updating the Master Plan now?
The current Plan, adopted in 2004 has fulfilled its primary goals and objectives while guiding the Airport through major airfield and landside capital investment and policy decisions.  The 15 year CIP identified in the Master Plan has been essentially completed, including the Noise Home Insulation Program.

Schedule and Council involvement
The Master Planning process will kick-off in the spring of 2016. After project startup and the development of supporting background and technical data, KCIA will seek Council guidance and direction in May 2016. The Master Plan will then build on a series of five Working Papers, each including a Council briefing. The Plan will be delivered to the Council for approval in December 2017. The Master Plan will inform the Airport’s 2019-2020 biennial budget request.

Airport Master Plan Update Input/Work Group 
Stakeholder input is required and guided by the FAA, as well as the state requirements for SEPA public involvement.  

Airport Master Plan Update Input/Work Group will meet an estimated five times throughout the planning process. There may be additional meetings as requested or as issues arise. In addition, there are two planned Open Houses that members may wish to attend to hear from the public. Meetings are identified in the FAA Approved scope of work for stakeholder process.

It is anticipated that an established Input/Work Group will serve as the foundation for stakeholder outreach for the project. It is expected that group members will comment on working papers and provide feedback and input throughout the planning process.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Master Plan Schedule
	Project Startup – Chartering Meeting – Kickoff
	March 2016

	Working Paper 1 – (Inventory and Forecasts)
	May 2016

	Working Paper 2 – (Capacity Analysis and Facility Requirements)
	Sep 2016

	Working Paper 3 – (Alternatives)
	Jan 2017

	Working Paper 4 – (Environmental Documentation)
	Apr 2017

	Working Paper 5 – (Financial Implementation Plan)
	Sep 2017

	Final Draft Report to Council
	Dec 2017

	FAA Approval of Final Report
	Spring 2018
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